Office Report

&

Financial Report
April 9th 2024
Good evening!

For the period from Feb 21st thru March 20th, 2024 Central Office had an income of $3238.35 and expenses of $4,356.79 for a loss of $1,118.44.
Our Grateful Givers Club brought in $60 and our Birthday Club brought in $113 in much appreciated contributions.

We had $1,106.51 in gross sales in 19 transactions for credit and debit cards, $20 in 1 transaction in PayPal, and $303.86 in 3 VENMO transactions this accounting period.
The Office will be closed May 27th in observance of Memorial Day, and the board approved my vacation scheduled from May 28th thru June 5th Claudia has agreed cover the office during this time.
Traffic and calls have been average.

Office operations are going well and we are still fulfilling our primary purpose of carrying the AA message of recovery. We did have an incident where the Wi-Fi was down and Spectrum said they checked their system seeing no issues on their end and informed me that they could come and diagnose our system but if it was because of our equipment, they would charge us accordingly. I notified our web servant of the issue and he came and installed some sort of Wi-Fi enhancing gadget which he mentioned would strengthen our signal and also enable another computer to hook up to our Wi-Fi.  I also came in the other day and there were bunches of paper printed out with computer code gibberish on them mentioning our email address that came in through someone accessing our printer through Wi-Fi, I called our web servant about this and he walked me through turning off the Wi-Fi access to the Ecotank printer. (It is unknown if this wi-fi booster was donated to Central Office to stay here once David is no longer on the board).
I wanted to make the groups aware that since the last financial report, we paid the quarterly payroll taxes and we are now below our prudent reserve by about $2,000.

I would like to thank all of the groups and individuals who contributed to Central Office!

Grateful to be here!
Carol Ann Gable

Office Manager/Treasurer
Addition to the office report for the board

I was told by the previous Board President that it is up to the board to review my job duties one a year about this time.

I have attached the Office Manager job duties for you to review and discuss at the next board meeting.
